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Why does Oregon need law abiding citizens to get a permit to purchase a firearm 

when we already have background checks for every purchase? Will this permit allow 

us to bypass future background checks? It will not. It's just a waste of time. The 

system probably has very little planning/implementation and will just waste every tax 

paying Oregonians money. California has a similar scheme in place. Is California 

safer than Oregon? I believe crime statistics will show that Oregon is far safer than 

California where guns are involved without any of California's laws in place.  

 

If you're concerned with safety training why not teach firearm safety starting in Middle 

school or in High School and/or offer free safety training on the Oregon state website 

and advertise that.  

 

"Large capacity Magazine" is a legal term. For us firearm owners a standard 

magazine is whatever is the most common capacity for that firearm. The FN PS-90 

has a 50 round magazine. The Calico Weapon Systems, made in Oregon comes with 

either a 50 or 100 round magazine. AR-15 and AK pattern firearms typically have a 

20 or 30 round magazine standard. Some, smaller guns have 6 round magazines. 

What do you do about the tens of thousands of these magazines that are already in 

the state? Again, punishing law abiding Oregonians. And was this copied directly 

from 114? Why the 2022 date? Are you coming to our homes to confiscate any 

magazine that doesn't have this stamp? And it being an affirmative defense, means 

that we, the people, have to prove we are innocent. It's not on the state to prove we 

are guilty. This whole law should be stricken down based on this allow. WE ARE 

INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY. It's not the other way around in America.  

 

SB114 was locked up in the courts because it appeared to violate the Constitution so 

the sponsors just copied  it and pasted it into this? No more forethought? 

 

Any money that goes into SB114 or HB3075 would be better spend on Education in 

this state. In case you didn't know, Oregon is rated #44 out of 50 states in Education 

K-12. Every law you pass and dollar you spend that isn't going to increase our state's 

children's education is an absolute waste. Better educated people make better 

decisions, that includes safety.  


